Life at Palmer this past month has been quiet.  Everyone has been able to concentrate on winter projects since there have been no ships to interrupt the flow.

More inventory was completed in the laboratory.  The Bio Machine Shop, Labs 7 and 8, and the photo chemicals in the Hazardous storage building were completed.  Lab 6 is currently being inventoried.  The classifying and packing of the hazardous waste has been completed.  A small box of supplies were packed for COPA. The Shimadzu Calorimeter was prepared for loan to the NBP, and one of the Alpken Auto-analyzers were also prepared for loan to the LMG.  This entailed tagging all accessories, including cords and cables, and compiling an extensive packing list.        

Sub-floor installation has been completed on the 1st floor GWR remodeling project.  The plumbing rough in for the medical exam room has been completed along with the fabrication and installation of ductwork for the exhaust fan.  Duct work for the Logistics office was also fabricated and installed.  Electrical work continues on the HVAC and fire alarm system.  Electrical service was installed to the heaters in the power plant.  

Siding and roof panels have been installed on the stair tower.  The outside door has been installed and trimmed.  A much-needed ceiling light was installed.  Construction on the flashing between the stair tower and GWR is currently in progress.  

Installation on the siding of the dive locker has been completed.  Mudding and taping have been completed and the walls have been primed and painted.  Windows and doors have been trimmed.  The finish flooring has been installed and the electrical and plumbing systems have been completed as much as possible.  Ducting with motorized dampers for fresh air has also been installed. 

The Giant Petrel population at Christy Cove seems to be increasing.  The snow petrel population has tapered off to almost non-existent.  On two occasions an Antarctic Petrel was spotted flying through Palmer Station   

The average wind speed was 13 knots last month.  The average temperature made a big drop from –3.6 C last month to –8.1 C this month.  Thirty-five centimeters of snow fell, over 28 days, just 3 cm short of last month.  We had our maximum snow stake depth on day eight with sixty-seven centimeters.  Cloud cover was average: twenty-six days over cast, two day partly cloudy, three clear days.   

